TOWN OF OTEGO PLANNING BOARD

Minutes of Regular Meeting July 16, 2024

Planning Board Members Present:

Lois Chernin, Kathy Leahy, Harry Martin,

Lonnie Ridgway

Planning Board Members Absent: Planning Board Member Excused: None Mark Dye

Planning Board Alternate Present:

None

Planning Board Recording Secretary Present:

Colleen Bushnell

Codes Officer - Dan Wilber:

Present

Town Board Liaison - Jimmy Hamm:

Present

Members of the Public:

The regular meeting of the Town of Otego Planning Board opened at 7:00 pm.

The minutes from the June 18, 2024 regular meeting were reviewed by members.

Motion made by Harry Martin, seconded by Kathy Leahy, to accept the minutes as written. No discussion. Vote: Yes: 4 No: 0 Motion Carried.

Reports: Jimmy Hamm reported from the Town Board:

- Rick Brockway reported a DMV office will be opening in Oneonta.
- Hunting licenses will now be printed on paper. See the Town Clerk for more information.

Old Business: None

New Business:

- Lois gave members information regarding training. On August 14, 2024 New York State is offering training regarding regulations for wetlands. It is available on the NYS web-site to complete. Once completed call and inform NYS you completed the training.
- Reminder that 4 hours of training are required annually.
- There was some discussion regarding property across from Mill Creek Road. It is a storage area for the owner. It is unsightly.

Privilege of the Floor: None

Next meeting: August 13, 2024 at 7:00 pm.

Motion made by Lonnie Ridgway, seconded by Harry Martin, to adjourn the meeting. No discussion Vote: Yes: 4 No: 0 Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 7:30 pm.

Respectfully Submitted:

Colleen Bushnell, Secretary